Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 18th August, 2014.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Jonathan Avis, Terry Scott, Arthur Williams, Peter Briggs, Steve Holland, Iain Lane, Rosie Lundberg, David Lally.
Apologies were received from: Andrew Martin, Roy Wilson, David Easley, Susan Young, Roland & Hilary Backhouse.
Minutes of July Meeting were agreed. 

Matters Arising and Updates: 
Following meeting with Tramlink, a video has been produced which is now on the internet. Discussion followed about instances where tram lines are at 45 degrees to the line of traffic, e.g. Radford Road, Weekday Cross on line 1 and Abbey Street/Lenton Lane junction on the new line. Alternative routes in Chilwell are indirect, but it is not clear how the road layouts will be when the tram lines are completed.

EMCF meeting – one speaker agreed, from Sustrans. Waiting for a response from Peak Cycle Link and unclear if this link is really to go ahead as planned. Agreed to stick to planned venue of Trent Bridge Inn. Further discussion next month.
Space for Cycling campaign – Councillors are being asked to sign up to the campaign. City council are in the process of signing up as a whole. Peter noted that following from Roland’s report from the meeting in July, the organization of the campaign is unclear. There was also a discussion about how we can use this “signing up” as a way to get action on cycling. There are specific targets that councillors are signing up to support.
Reports on recent meetings:

CDG – City Council have been awarded additional money for cross-city cycle routes and cycle links to places of work. On the other hand general Local Transport Plan funding for cycle facilities is being cut, which will have a negative impact for the County Council.
Although some information was given at the Cycle Forum, there is no definite date for a meeting about the Station Cycle Hub, although there should be an opportunity to discuss the plans with a few people from EMT due to come to the next CDG meeting, on 30 September.
Still problems regarding cycle routes on HA run trunk roads, but a new representative, Joseph Barrow of A-One Plus, local agents for the HA, did attend the CDG meeting. The A52 study that has recently been completed simply explains why nearly all proposed improvements cannot be made within the current framework which is very disappointing, it was agreed. Peter B will write to Joseph Barrow from A1+ in response to this and he and Hugh will raise this at the next CDG meeting.
Sustrans – Hugh met Cathy Lee local co-ordinator of the Smarter Travel team to discuss mainly ideas about cycle mapping. An idea from Germany has been posted by David on Pedals Facebook page. All are encouraged to take a look and give feedback.
Membership – Hilary not present to report.
Finance – nothing to report.
Future Pedals Meeting plans:

Andrew to chair September meeting.

Paddy Tipping will be guest speaker in November.

35th birthday meal – to discuss next month.

Cycle Facilities/traffic management:

Hugh will attend a meeting on 28th August re. proposed cycle bridge over Trent on east side of city. Support from John Rhodes and Nick Ebbs. Matt Easter also to attend.

Hugh had been invited to a meeting to discuss cycling in Mapperley on 6 August, but was not able to attend.

Nottingham Ring Road Major. City are making changes in order to increase capacity of the route. This has tended to squeeze out some potential improvements for cyclists. Currently they are working on the Hucknall Road roundabout – a public consultation meeting happened on 7th August. Iain Lane has looked at the proposals in detail and there are some poor details – firstly the long wait that is likely for cyclists having to cross a two stage toucan crossing and poor design of the re-entry to the carriageway on the north side of Hucknall Road. Iain to send comments to Hugh, who will pass on to City Council.
Link across Chilwell Manor Golf Course. Unfortunately barriers have been installed, but as this is only a right of way for pedestrians, it was agreed that it is better to leave this as an issue.
Shared path route in Beeston over the railway near the station – Brian Goss has made some comments. It was agreed that Hugh should send an email the contact in the County Council endorsing these comments.
Need to keep an eye out for plans re extension of tram from Phoenix Park to Kimberley which may impact on key local cycle routes, e.g. under the M1.

3,000 house planning application has been put in for an area next to Clifton. Hugh is planning to go to a public meeting in Ruddington tomorrow where the plans will be available to view.
Other Business: 
CycleNation – consultation on future. The questionnaire appears to be asking similar questions to the one circulated last year. It was agreed that this is not high priority.
Safety and HGVs – There was a discussion about the problems around Lower Parliament Street and BBC Island, following the fatal accident involving a cyclist and HGV at junction of Pennyfoot Street.

Safety and Tram Tracks – need for further awareness raising for drivers, including bus drivers. Gina Musa has suggested taking cyclists around the tram tracks as part of cyclist training. 

There is a need for clear signage between Lenton Lane and across Queens Drive P&R. Hugh to raise this with Keith Morgan in advance of next CDG.

The meeting closed at 9.45 pm. 

